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Introduction 

Marketers have for decades been using systems for seg
menting consumers based on their individual demographic 
characteristics, such as age, income, sex, race, etc. 
The reason is simply that some demographic segments 
offer higher potential for sales than others. Similarly, 
it has been evident to marketers that there are pro
nounced differences in sales potential from one metro 
market to the next. 

Through the vast computerized resources of the U.S. 
Census Bureau, it became possible to begin to investi
gate the phenomena that neighborhoods and communities 
tended to differ markedly from one to the next and that 
each community, therefore, could be looked at as a sig
nificantly differentiated market area. A vitally impor
tant conclusion that emerged from this work was that 
neighborhood patterns tended to reappear throughout the 
country. This led to the conclusion that a geographi
cally targetable market segmentation system could be 
constructed around the similarities and differences 
among neighborhoods. The remaining portion of this 
paper deals with such a system and how it can and has 
been applied in specific business situations. 

Prizm 

"PRIZM," which stands for Potential Rating Index by Zip 
Markets, is a marketing system which offers consumer 
marketers a new technique for estimating relative sales 
potential by neighborhood and community and for effi
ciently targeting marketing effort against those areas 
with highest potential. 1 

System Methodology 

The PRIZM system was developed in three main steps: 
1) building an extensive data base from the Census 
Bureau data; 2) identifying key characteristic factors 
of U.S. residential neighborhoods; and 3) establishing 
an hierarchical cluster analysis technique for estima
ting relative sales potential. 

Development - Step 1 

The first phase in the development process of the PRIZM 
system began with the construction of a data base using 
over 1,000 Census data items for every residential zip 
code in the United States. The data base can be por
tioned into smaller segments of zip code areas, Census 
block groups and enumeration districts (BF/ED). These 
smaller segments can be aggregated by demographic com
position to form any larger, contiguous marketing area. 
The larger areas can then be ranked and compared by 
their composite demographies. 

Development - Step 2 

The second phase in the development process was identi
fying key geodemographic characteristic factors used to 
describe residential neighborhoods. This task was 
accomplished through a multivariate factor analysis on 
535 basic measures of U.S. neighborhood demography. 
These 535 variables can be broadly grouped into the 
following five categories: a) measures of education 
and affluence; b) measures of ethnicity; c) measures of 
the housing stock and degree of urbanization; d)measures 

of family life cycle; and e) measures of mobility. 

Development - Step 3 

The last phase in the development process of the PRIZM 
system was to establish a statistical technique for 
analyzing 34 key factors developed in Step 2. All 
35,000 residential zip codes were rated on each of the 
key factors identified. Using all key factor scores 
simultaneously, the 35,000 zip codes were classified 
into clusters. 

The final 40-cluster neighborhood/community classifica
tion model has proven in numerous applications to be a 
strong market segmentation system. The real value of 
the cluster system is that each cluster is descriptive, 
quantitative and addressable. Therefore, given only the 
zip codes associated with sales and/or consumer research 
data, one can precisely estimate what kinds of people 
consume a given product, how many of them there are, 
and where they live. Once this association is made, 
the cluster system provides the means for locating 
high concentrations of target consumers and reaching 
them by individual neighborhood and by type with media 
and other marketing programs. 

Application 

A manufacturer of chain saws and related power equipment 
was the first to use the PRIZM research which showed 
that 12 population groups - roughly totaling one-third 
of the U.S. households - accounted for more than 70% of 
the company's business. The research also pinpointed 
those population groups which were key to the sales of 
the smaller homeowner saws, versus those population 
groups which were key to the sales of the larger, mid
size, and professional chain saw models. 

538 

Information available prior to PRIZM indicated a dual 
nature to the market for small and mid-size saws. One 
portion of this market was the relatively up-scale sub
urban male using a chain saw for various light duty 
tasks while the other portion of the market was per
ceived as blue collar, rural, lower income, more depend
ent on wood as a heat source and using bigger saws. 
PRIZM research accurately segmented these two portions 
of the manufacturer's market by locating the population 
clusters in each and showing that, within this overall 
business concentration, the blue collar segment was 
approximately 2-1/2 times as important as the suburban 
segment. 

Conclusion 

Through the use of the PRIZM system marketers of hun
dreds of different consumer products and service cate
gories can both estimate relative sales potential by 
neighborhood and community market areas and also evalu
ate the degree to which various magazines, TV programs, 
and newspapers cover the high potential areas for their 
products. A coordinated marketing program which uses 
the PRIZM marketing system to focus multiple media and 
marketing resources on priority targets can yield impor
tant dividends in terms of sales return on marketing 
investment. 

1The PRIZM system was developed by and is a trademarkof 
the Claritas Corporation of Roslyn, Virginia. Portions 
of this report were obtained from Claritas and from the 
Stuart Ford Agency of Richmond, Va. 
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